
Castle Cove SC

From the Commodore
I start this month’s address with an apology, especially to those mem-
bers who receive the newsletter by post, for the delays in its publication. 
It’s entirely my fault for not getting my piece done on time – I must do 
better and adhere to the cut-off date of 25th of the month.
The Olympics are coming and we are now starting the detailed planning 
of how we are going to get the most enjoyment from the event. We are 
asking for your advice, ideas and your plans. Please feedback to us by 
talking to your Class Captains, Members Representatives, Committee 
or even me (commodore@ccsc.org.uk).
We want to create the opportunity for all members to come to the club 
to share the experience. We also realise many of us would like to invite 
Mums, Dads, Sons, Daughters, Aunts, Uncles, Nephews, Nieces and 
friends etc. This may have to be limited in some way as the planning 
and fire permissions may restrict the numbers on site; if we can smooth 
out the demand it would be better than trying to cope with 1000 as an 
unexpected peak. We are in a prime location and what greater pleasure 
than to be able to share that with others in a managed way. If we don’t 
manage the demand and are swamped (or left empty) that will create 
a disappointing memory. (I don’t want to remember the Olympics at the 
club for queuing to use the toilet!)
There is also now the real possibility of sharing the site with a corpo-
rate hospitality provider. We are in discussions with a company who 
represents 11 National Organising Committees and a number of large 
sponsoring companies. They have come to us with a proposal whereby 
we allow them use of the clubhouse, balcony and garden in return for 
providing us with a marquee with galley & bar, large screen live TV feed, 
and a substantial cash payment. On one hand we can view their offer 
as us being pushed out of our own club, but on the other their presence 
may well enhance our enjoyment, give us just as good facilities, and 
give us the money for further club improvements. Since their plans are 
to finish 3 days before the Olympic closing ceremony, we would have 
full use of the whole site during those last three days. Perhaps we could 
hold our own festival of sailing and organise a closing ceremony dinner 
during that period? 
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The final interesting piece of Olympic related news is that we may be able to run cadet sailing inside 
the moorings through-out the fortnight even when racing is going on and expect normal sailing at other 
times.
The work on the extension will commence on Monday 10th of October from which time there will be no 
access to the sail store or boat store until the work completes. If you have anything in these stores that 
you will need between now and January 2012, a secure container has been located near the pier gate. 
Please move anything you need before October 10th. Access to the changing rooms will be possible 
at weekends only.
... and finally a reminder that this year’s Dinner Dance will include the annual prize giving on 11/11/11 
at the Weymouth Pavilion. Great effort has been made to make it more affordable with tickets this year 
only £28.50 – please come along!

Richard White

From the Sailing Secretary
Well Autumn is apparently upon us.... but someone has been kind and turned the Sun back on with 
glorious conditions to make the Keel boat lift out go smoothly and give everyone a weekend of great 
sailing and relaxing, it is October isn’t it?

At the end of this month we have Z-Class AGM on the 26th October and Dinghy Class AGM on 2nd of 
November at 7.30pm. If you would like a say in the sailing calendar next year this is your chance. 

And the Dinner Dance looks set to be a great occasion this year on the 11th November, with the return 
of a full prize giving held in a new way. Check out the details later in the newsletter.

We will be putting together the final details of the new Australian Summer Series (January – March) this 
month so any thoughts on how you would like this series run let your class reps know.

The Sailing Committee would like nominations for the Outside Performance Keelboat and Dinghy Tro-
phies – these are awarded for a performance by a club member in an outside event, for examples: 
Nationals, Ranker, Round the Island, RORC racing. If you know someone who deserves one of these 
trophies please email me with their details and what they have done (helen@rollyscakes.co.uk)

Congratulations to Ross McFarlane who won the Topper South West Zone Championships – a great 
achievement.

We have had a few club series finish in September and a few other events, congratulations to the fol-
lowing and any crew’s names I don’t know!

Results:
Novice Race: Tristen Bracegirdle – RS Tera
Keelboat Single Handed Race: Robin Macfie – The Hunter
Keelboat Double Handed Race: Mick Carter - Manana
Basso Cup - Keelboats: Gary and Morag Warr – Echo
Basso Cup - Class 9: Sam Barker - Laser
Isaacs Trophy: Jo Ninham – Laser 2000
YCW Pursuit: Sam Pascoe and Rob Smith - I14 (Special mention has to go to Rob for his first time 



crewing in the 14!)
Late Summer - Class 9: Barry Grant – Fireball
Late Summer - Z Class: Nick Massey – Tumbarumba
3rd Mon - Z Class: Ted Clabburn – Ella
3rd Mon - Class 9: Alex Knight/Andrea Fellows – Scorpion
3rd Mon - Asymmetric: Nick Griffin – Laser 2000
3rd Sun - Class 9: Jeremy Belling/Paul Robbins – Fireball
3rd Sun - Asymmetric: Nick Griffin – Laser 2000

Happy Sailing!

Helen Rollinson

Club Announcements
AGM 2011
The AGM will be held on Friday 25 November 2011 and papers for the meeting will be posted to mem-
bers at the beginning of November.
 
To ensure the management of the meeting runs smoothly and in accordance with Rule 12.2 any mem-
ber wishing to submit an item for the agenda should do so in writing to the Honorary Secretary, Hazel 
Shaw, by Friday 28 October 2010.  (email: shawpublicity@btinternet.com or snail mail: 3 South Belf-
ield, 60 Buxton Road, Weymouth DT4 9PN.)
 
Standard agenda items are finance, rule changes and fees for the forthcoming season, reports from the 
sub committees and election of Officers and General Committee members.

Hazel Shaw

Z Class AGM
The Annual Z Class meeting will be held at CCSC on the 26th October 2011at 1930

AGENDA

•	 Apologies
•	 Minutesof the meeting
•	 2012 Race Calendar
•	 Handicapsystem
•	 ClassCaptain
•	 Futureevents
•	 AOB

Sailing Secretary



Dinghy AGM
The Annual dinghy meeting will be held at CCSC on the 2nd November 2011at 1930

AGENDA

•	 Minutesof the last meeting.
•	 Mattersand actions arising.
•	 Feedbackon the years sailing/programme
•	 Programme2012
•	 AOB

Sailing Secretary

Addresses

We are rapidly getting to that time of year where the notice of the Annual Meeting gets sent out and, 
before you know it, the annual renewal forms as well.

Each year we get a number of members who claim that information did not reach them. Often this is 
because they have either moved house, changed email or telephone number and not told the club - 
so if you have changed any of these key elements please contact the Membership Secretary, Trevor 
Bevins, as soon as possible so that we can update our records.
Trevor can be reached via email – trevor.beviins@virgin.net or by telephone 01305 268457 

Thanks

Trevor Bevins



Members News
Keel Boat Lift-Out
Those who turned up for the lift-out at the crack of dawn (and there were many of you that did) were re-
warded by three of the most beautiful sun rises of the whole year. Worth getting up early just to see that!

The weather was indeed very kind to us both in terms of wind strength and tide height although there 
were times when we thought the water would never reach the pier let alone float boats. Once in how-
ever, the spring tide held up well each day despite the high pressure, allowing all the deep keel boats 
to come ashore. 

Over the two and a half day period commencing Thursday 29th September we managed to safely lift 
out 56 boats storing 53 of them in the boat park.

Many thanks to everybody who took part in the lift out from the boatmen rushing around getting people 
to their boats (and having to tow some of them in) to the work involved on the pier getting them ready 
to lift and the team that placed them carefully in their cradles. There was a lot of hard strenuous work 
carried out by the people involved, especially in what were  probably the hottest days of the year. 

Of course none of this could have happened if it had not been for the continuous supply of bacon rolls 
and mugs of tea supplied by the lovely ladies in the pier café, the place to be seen at this year, from 
where boat’s bottoms could be admired and marine weed growth compared as they were lifted out. 

The Launch & Retrieval Team 

WPNSA Laying Up Supper

Dear All
Please can you pass this on to your members. We are having our laying up supper on 22nd October 
2011 at WPNSA. The evening is from 19.00 to 23.00, £10 per head for a one course supper. I look for-
ward to seeing everyone for a entertaining evening of easy dances for all. The excellent Casterbridge 
band will be providing the music as in previous years, so please come and join in the fun. Please can 
you ask that replys are sent direct to me, payment on the night, cash or cheque.

Regards
Rachel Hasker

Weymouth Olympic Village
The London Organising Committee for the Olympic Games (LOCOG) has been established as the 
organisation that will plan and stage the 2012 Olympic Games and Paralympic Games.

The Villages department is responsible for delivering operational villages for the Olympic and Paralym-
pic Games and for planning and operating them effectively and efficiently at Games-time. The overall 
aim of the Villages is to provide comfortable living and leisure spaces for its residents in a secure en-
vironment.



During the Games period the Sailing Village will comprise 77 Town Houses accommodating approxi-
mately 630 Athletes and Officials.

We have now commenced recruitment for the Sailing Village in Weymouth. We have a number of roles 
to start from April 2012 onwards and we are looking for experience across areas such as customer 
service, hospitality, radio control and venue operations and management. We are looking for enthusi-
astic, motivated, hard working and flexible individuals to help us to make this the best Village ever. This 
is a once in a lifetime opportunity to be part of the greatest show on earth!

For more information on these exciting opportunities, please visit the website using the link below and 
typing ‘WEV’ into the search field for Sailing Village vacancies:https://locogrecruitment.london2012.
com/jobs/main
This is a once in a lifetime opportunity to be part of the greatest show on earth on earth!

J24 European Championships Howth, Ireland
The club was represented on two boats that 
took part in the J24 european championship, 
hosted by Howth Yacht Club,situated some 
8mls outside Dublin.
Bob Turner went with club members Adam 
Bowers(tactics),Nathan Batchelor(helm) and 
Jonny Pegrum(bow). Ian Brown from ONE-
SAIL (ex Quantum) was in cockpit.

I crewed for Stuart Jardine,from Lyming-
ton, with a mixed crew which included a 
young(compared to the rest of us)swedish, 
blonde, female on foredeck and Rob Lark 
from HYDE SAILS doing tactics.The first two days of measuring the 43 boats took place in perfect 
weather,sun and 10-15 kts breeze.Guess what,practice race on sunday and day one were cancelled 
due to 30 gusting 50kt.winds.Bob and crew used the time wisely by visiting the GUINESS FACTORY 
in dublin,we rested our secret weapon(STUART) in our nearby BandB.

Day 2 and everyone,from the nine different countries entered was suffering cabin fever so were re-
lieved to be sent out for an early 1000 start,the wind having abated to 20+ kts.In that breeze the longer 
a team has been together is often reflected in the results and so it proved with Bob and team taking first 
place with the wind increasing all the time.With damage to a couple of boats and spinnakers torn all 
around,including a brand new one on Ian Southwarths boat,the race officer David Lovegrove decided 
to abandon racing once more, much to that boats relief as we are only allowed to carry one spinnaker,a 
rule which may be changed in future.

That left us with 9 races to complete the regatta in 2 days,given near perfect weather we managed it 
with an early start each day and just 30 mins to spare before cut off time on day 4.

Unfortunately Nathan was black flagged one race and had to count a 22 while we on Stouche were 
OCS one race and had to count a 20th.That meant Bob finished 3rd with us 5th,only 3 points behind.
The best German team ROTOMAN pipped us by winning the last race.
All in all a great week and a pleasure for me to sail with Stuart Jardine in his last regatta as a J24 
owner,we left the boat in Howth with its new Irish owners.They have nothing to blame if they dont do 



well with STOUCHE,after all, we did win three of the ten races!!
See the full reports and results here www.j24class.org.uk
Anyone wanting to sail a J24 now or next season get in touch with me anytime

Kenny Roebuck
kennyroebuck@hotmail.com

EASY EXERCISE GROUP (with Relaxation)

NEW SEASON STARTING
on
TUESDAY 4th OCTOBER 2011

10.30am - 11.30am

followed by coffee/tea/chat until midday ish

Suitable for:  the Fit,
                       the Less Fit,  any Age or Gender
                       and anyone wishing to retain some fitness, whilst in a Social atmosphere

Need to:          Wear loose clothing with ability to remove a layer during exercise.
                       Bare feet or non-slip soles
                       Bring Mat, Rug, Sleeping Bag or Towel to lay on during Relaxation.

Further details - Tel. 01305-782125

Please Note our New Email Address

Rosemary Spicer
wespice@me.com

Laser Nationals
On the 27th of August to the 2nd of September I took part in the laser nationals at the Weymouth and 
Portland National Sailing Academy and I was all ready for this one! 

On day one I had 2 good results with a 18 and a 35. On day 2 I had a 34 and an 11th which was brilliant! 
On day 3 there was no wind so racing was canned. On day 4 I had the best day of the week posting a 
9,16 and a 9. This was great as this moved me up to 27th overall and I was top 20 brit and 3rd British 
youth! But it was not to be…. 

Day 5 had the name of big Thursday and as you can guess it was very windy with 3 races. This proved 
to be too much for me and I dropped 13 places with a 45, 49 and a DNC. The last day was poor with a 
mid 50s result leaving me 42nd overall out of 148 entries and I was 23rd brit.

Next event is a qualifierfor the worlds and youth squad

You can follow my progress on my blog: http://athletes.asda.com/sambarker 

Sam Barker



‘Open meeting’ dates announced for public consultation on Studland to Portland pos-
sible Marine Special Area of Conservation. 

Natural England, the Government’s statutory nature conservation adviser, is undertaking a formal pub-
lic consultation on the Studland to Portland possible Special Area of Conservation (pSAC). The consul-
tation started on Thursday 1st September and will run until Thursday 24thNovember 2011. 

Two open meetings have been arranged so that members of the public can study maps in detail, and 
meet staff from Natural England who will be on hand to discuss the boundary, the necessity of the site 
and the evidence behind it. Tea and coffee will be available at both open meetings.
First open meeting: Thursday 13th October 2011 
Weymouth Pavilion, The Sundeck Room, The Esplanade, Weymouth, Dorset DT4 8ED 
Doors are open between midday and 8pm.   

Second open meeting: Tuesday 1st November 2011
Swanage Rectory Classroom, Church Hill, Swanage, BH19 1HU 
Doors are open between midday and 8pm.  Limited parking at the church. 

The purpose of this consultation is to seek the views of all interested parties on the scientific case for 
designation of this possible SAC; and to assess likely economic, environmental and social impacts.   
Information, such as the consultation guidance document and maps are on Natural England’s web site: 
http://www.naturalengland.org.uk/ourwork/consultations/studlandportlandpsac.aspx

For further information on the open days, contact Fiona McNie at: 
email:  swmarine@naturalengland.org.uk
Mbl: 07779 263567

Lost wetsuit and boots
Hello everyone,

Unfortunately after the last Cadets evening one of our Cadets forgot to pick up his wetsuit and boots.  
Has anyone seen them or picked them up for by mistake or for safe keeping? If you know anything 
please could you let me know and we can re unite them with their owner.

Thank you.

Richard Bowers
07795 0256121
Rick.Bowers861440@gmail.com



For Sale
Deep Water Mooring #103

£750.00

Suitable for up to 5tons

The following were fitted in 2010 at a cost of 616.00 (invoices available)
15 metres of 16mm x 56mm galv. chain c/w ring and link
FF75 Hippo buoy
25mm tested shackle
5metre 12mm x 36mm galv chain bridle
pick up and warp + 10mm shackle

Norman Munnery
(h)01258 837744
(mobile) 07788 493718
normanmunnery@gmail.com

IMRAY
C3 C4 C5 C6 C10 C12 C51 C58 C59 C60

£9.50 each or £80.00 for the lot

These cover the English Channel and Irish Sea from Dover to Pwllheli, plus the northern coast of 
France from Calais to Brest

Admirality Leisure Chart Folio - The Channel Islands

6th Edition SC 5604
£29.90

Norman Munnery
(h) 01258 837744 (m) 07788 493718
email/text normanmunnery@gmail.com
Smyril is for sale. She is a long keel bluewater sailing cruiser. Built by Northshore Yachts (Southerly 
builders) she is in extremely good condition having been substantially refurbished engine, standing rig-
ging and running rigging plus electronics in 2006 to 2008.
Full details and invoices are available.

Mooring (#103) and inflatable dinghy with 2 stroke Yamnar 2.2hp outboard available seperately.

Offered at £34950.00

Norman Munnery
(h) 01258 837744 (m) 07788 493718

normanmunnery@gmail.com



A friend of ours has a mounted and framed copy of a chart of Poole Harbour, which he no longer needs. 
He tells us that the frame alone is worth £50. Does anyone fancy a framed copy of Poole Harbour chart 
and is willing to make an offer for it? Please let Roger Chapman know.

Roger Chapman
chapman@gmx.com

http://news.ccsc.org.uk Castle Cove SC



Castle Cove SC

Castle Cove Sailing Club

ANNUAL DINNER 
DANCE & PRIZEGIVING

To be held at
Weymouth Pavilion

On Friday 11th November 2011
7.15pm  for 8pm (Carriages at 1.00pm)

Dancing to MOSTLY HARMLESS

Tickets £28.00 each                                                        
Dress: Black Tie or Lounge suits

Please complete and return the application form 
attached by 30th October 2011.

If you wish to book a table (which seats 10) please send 
all names together and a combined cheque payable to 

CCSC and remember to include your wine order.

Please send cheque and application to:
Debbie Bowers

 8 Gypsy Lane, Weymouth, 
Dorset, DT4 0BZ

Tel: 01305 767775 or 07974 202668



Castle Cove Sailing Club 
DINER DANCE AND PRIZEGIVING TICKET APPLICATION 

Name  _____________________________________ Contact telephone number _______________________ 

   I would like to book (Quantity)   _____ tickets @ £28.50 each totalling  £__________ 
(Please let us know who you would like to sit near / fill a table) 

   I would like to book a table for 10 totalling £285.00 

   I would like to pre-order wine at the special price of £8 per bottle: ____bottles totalling £__________ 

 I enclose a cheque for £__________ 

MENU CHOICES 

STARTERS MAIN DESSERTS 
A Chicken & Port Tower 
B Pan fried Scallops wrapped in 

Bacon 
C Baked Flat Cup Mushrooms 

D Spicy Stuffed Butternut Squash 
E Trio of Fish – Cod, Salmon & Sea Bass 
F Oven Roasted Beef Steak 
G Pan Flattened Chicken with Parma 

H Crème Brulee 
I Lime & Lemon Bavarois 
J English Cheese Plate 
 

Complimentary Coffee or Tea and mints will be served after the meal. 

 Name Starter (A/B/C) Main (D/E/F/G) Desert (H/I/J) 
1     

2     

3     

4     

5     

6     

7     

8     

9     

10     

WINE CHOICES 

Red Number of bottles White Number of bottles 
Cabernet Sauvignon  Sauvignon Blanc  

Merlot  Pinot Grigio  

  Chardonnay  

Note: Wine must be ordered & included in your payment to take advantage of a special price of £8 per bottle. 

Please complete and return the form before 30th October 2011. Cheques payable to CCSC and send to  
Debbie Bowers,  8 Gypsy Lane, Weymouth. Dorset DT4 0BZ – 01305 767775 or 07974 202668 


